Dr. George Esterly, Estes Park, Colorado.

Dear Doctor George:

I am sending you one of our Jayhawk Rebounds that we are getting out this week. Some of the names may be of interest to you.

We have been writing the Rebounds for over a year now, and I got the conception for writing them from my experiences after the first World War. I came to the campus on September M5, 1919, and saw dear old Uncle Jimmy Green, who said, "Well, Phog, I am glad to see you. I promised my boys when they went overseas that I would wait for them, and I am waiting until they return, and when they get back my job is happily finished."
When the boys went away this time I was too old to enter service, but I thought I could render those boys a genuine service by keeping them informed as to the whereabouts of their buddies.

Hope you have a nice time at Estes.

I am getting along splendidly with my dental work. Things are fine and I think they are going to be even better when I get better acquainted with them.

My kindest regards to you and Mrs. Esterly.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.